
Praises: 

-Ivy and Cielo’s salvation 

-Safety as we traveled to 

and from America 

-LWBC faith promise com-

mitment pledges  

 

Prayer Requests: 

-A more permanent loca-

tion for our church 

-Wisdom as we seek to raise 

our children for the Lord 

 

Contact Information: 

865-766-7670 
brazzellstoaustralia@gmail.com 

 

Support Address 
Central Missionary Clearinghouse 

P.O. Box 219228 

Houston, TX 77218-9228  

 

Mailing Address 
Mail to the address above– CMC 

*for anything larger than a letter, 

please contact us for an address 

 

 

 

Reaching Australians with the Gospel, and teaching them to observe all 

things Christ has commanded us to do. 

 

October 2024 Prayer Letter 

We hope that you received our video update regarding 

Living Waters Baptist Church’s first anniversary. If you 

did not, you can watch it here. God is at work in      

Parramatta, Australia! Many prayers have been        

answered over the past few months. 

 

-2 salvations: On October 11th, our daughter Ivy               

trusted Christ as her Saviour. She has been asking 

questions for a while, but she came to us that morning and said “I need to be saved because 

I am a sinner.” She said the clearest, simplest prayer acknowledging her sin and asking 

Christ to forgive her. We have also been praying for a young lady in our church, Cielo. God 

has given us several opportunities to share the gospel with her, but we were waiting for the 

Holy Spirit to put all the pieces together in her heart. She trusted Christ as her Saviour on 

September 29th.  

 

-Our trip to Colorado was such a blessing! We were able to spend the first week with some 

of Simeon’s family. The second week, we were with Colorado Springs Baptist Church for 

their missions conference. Our hearts were encouraged. The people had such an                          

enthusiasm for missions work around the world. We returned to Australia recharged! 

 

-October has been missions month at LWBC. Though our church plant is small, we desire 

to let God use us to be a worldwide blessing. Several people have committed to faith  

promise missions giving, and we plan to take on our first Australian missionary family for 

financial support soon.  

 

-We continue our letterboxing efforts each Saturday as we gather for outreach. We have 

passed out over 27,000 tracts this year getting the gospel into homes in Parramatta and  

surrounding suburbs. We have two or three more suburbs to canvas, then we will begin 

again knocking on each door.  

 

Sydney, Australia is currently in the spring season. Our children are excited to be wrapping 

up their final weeks of homeschooling before they take their summer holiday. We will kick 

off summer with a family camping trip which we are all looking forward to!  

 

One of the amazing things about what we do is that we have an extensive prayer base. As 

we have travelled literally around the world recently, it was so evident that God’s people 

have been holding us up in prayer. We could never express what a blessing that is to our 

family and how it boosts our confidence in the Lord as we move forward for Him. Thank 

you. 

 

Reaching Australia for Christ, 

Simeon, Brettnay, Eden, Knox, Ivy, Willow, & Flora Brazzell 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VSOXjxZlWRU&t=199s

